The Board of the Marsh Ridge Homeowners Association met on Wednesday, January 23, 2019.  All Board members were present.
Craig Sinkel asked for approval and adoption of the agenda; review and approval of the minutes of the special board meeting on December 2, 2018.  This meeting was only to approve the new policy regarding non-owner occupancy in the Rules and Regulations section of our homeowner manual.  

Board members had received a financial report for December 2018 with year end totals.  A listing of itemized categories, Income and Expense, for the year as well as the month of December was included in this report.  The Board discussed particularly the large items of the past year although the year essentially ended within budget.  Capital improvements was larger than budget due to maintenance on sprinklers, driveway and apron replacements with unexpected issues, and other maintenance. The invoice from the lawyer for preparing, mailing and registering a new amendment and policy was another large expense.  A question from our financial provider about providing a separate reserve line for single family home dues was discussed. The Board determined it requires no action at this time. The year end financial report was approved.

Old Business:  A number of January 2019 dues were not paid.  The dues statement came during the Christmas mail and included the abovementioned amendment and policy pages from our lawyer.  The Board decided not to enforce the penalty for non-payment that takes effect after the 10th of the month, but to send out a second billing for first quarter to those homeowners.

Our website www.marshridgedelano.com is up to date; the Association insurance is current, and Jenco is plowing as needed.  The contract calls for plowing following an inch and a half of snow.  However the City must plow the street and cul de sacs to the curb before Jenco does the driveways.  Otherwise there would be accumulated snow at the end of the driveways from the plow.  

New Business: A new handyman has been found to do small jobs both for the Association and for individual homeowners.  His name and phone is Rich Jerde  612-490-4013.  Craig has a copy of his insurance and license.

In late December a new homeowner moved into a single family home at 592 Tower Drive.  Two twin homes are sold and will be occupied in February - 587 Tower Drive and 634 Marsh Drive.  A renter is at 632 Bonita Circle. The Board approved a motion stating the rental agreement was in accord with our new bylaws and rules. These new names will be added to our directory when the names are available.

The next regular Board meeting will be Thursday, April 11, 2019 at 7:00 at 641 Marsh Drive.


[bookmark: _GoBack] 
